DATE: March 8, 2023

TO: M- 77— Tuncil

FROM: As ager

SUBJECT:  Pr 'ark Restroom Building
Bid Results

RECOMMENDED ACTION

Reject all bids and consider new scope of work consistent with fiscally-responsible budget

estimate along with interim solutions.

BUDGET IMPACT

The deferred implementation will reduce the cost of the project and a future amendment

reallocating funds to operational uses or a new project may be required.

DISCUSSION

The design and project management team has been working on plans to respond to user requests for
more and closer restroom facilities at Gary Pirkle Park’s newest set of fields at ot very neat the
Austin Garner parking lot. Plans were initially developed in 2022 based on schematic drawings,
estimated at the end of 2021 to cost $389,000. Given the economic forces in the construction
industry, staff budgeted the project much higher at the §750,000 level, some $700 per square foot—
high for any building, much less a restroom building. Bid documents were finalized and even
modified with input from the contracting community during the bid phase to mitigate supply chain
and cost factors. Nevertheless, the bids from a sizeable number of contractors ranged from
$822,409 to $1,666,720, exceeding the budgeted project cost.

Staff contacted the apparent, responsive low-bidder and began working through a number of value
engineering solutions to bring the project back in line with the budget. This process was
unsuccessful and led to the project management team’s recommendation to go back to the drawing
board. We are recommending rejection of these bids and seeking a more cost-effective, fiscally-

responsible solution.
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